

Senator Barry O'Sullivan ChairPosition/Title Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator O'Sullivan,

I refer to the appearance by the Cities Division of this Department before the Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee at the Additional Estimates Hearing on Monday 26 February, 2018.

The Division was asked a question about what new funding was given by the Commonwealth for the Launceston City Deal. The response appears in the Proof Committee Hansard as follows:

Date: Monday, 26 February 2018

Pages: 131 and 132

I write to provide the following factual corrections:

- The Commonwealth's funding contributions to the Launceston City Deal comprise a total of \$147.83 million (not \$149.33 million as answered).
- The Commonwealth's contribution included \$1.5 million for the Tamar Estuary work (not \$2 million as answered).

I would appreciate if you could please note this for the information of the Committee. I apologise for any confusion this may have caused.

Yours sincerely,

Mary Wiley-Smith
Executive Director
Cities Division
Department of Infrastructure, Regional Development and Cities

9 April 2018